
CONSENT AGENDA 
 

INDIAN RIVER COUNTY 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

PURCHASING DIVISION 
 
 
DATE:   February 16, 2018 
 
TO:   Board of County Commissioners 
 
THROUGH:  Jason E. Brown, County Administrator 
    
   Michael Smykowski, Budget Director 
 
FROM:   Jennifer Hyde, Purchasing Manager 
 
SUBJECT:  Participating Addendum to NASPO Contract OK-SW-300 for AEDs and  
   Accessories 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
On January 20, 2015, The Board approved the execution of a Participating Addendum (PA), enabling 
Indian River County to be a Participating Entity in the National Association of State Purchasing 
Officials (NASPO) Contract (#300) for Automated External Defibrillators (AEDs). The county had 
been utilizing that contract under the State of Florida’s Participating Addendum, but the State 
withdrew its PA after awarding its own contract. The Fire Rescue Division utilizes this contract to 
obtain Physio-Control AED units and accessories, which are not included in the State of Florida AED 
contract.  
 
The contract under which the PA was executed has expired and NASPO has awarded a new Contract 
(SW300) to four vendors, including Physio-Control, effective through October 4, 2018, with four 
additional one-year extensions available. To continue using the NASPO contract, a PA for the new 
Contract must be executed. 
 
FUNDING: 
No funding is required for the execution of this addendum. Funding for the AEDs and accessories 
will come from the Emergency Services District – Fire Rescue – Other Machinery and Equipment 
Account (11412022-066490). 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends that the Board of County Commissioners approve the Participating Addendum to 
NASPO Contract SW300 and authorize the Chairman to execute it after the County Attorney has 
approved it as to content and legal sufficiency. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
Participating Addendum 
 
 


